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Hiawatha City Council meet in a work session on January 11, 2012 in the City of Hiawatha Conference Room D. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council Members Present: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns and Bob Wheeler. Absent: Denny Norton.  Staff present: Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna, Water Superintendent, Carl Ranford, City Engineer, Dick Ransom and Assistant City Engineer, Ken DeKeyser. Guest: Dan Hoffman.

Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

CIP Discussion

Assistant City Engineer, Ken DeKeyser addressed the CIP differences:
FY-2012 -includes GO bonding for $1,190,000;  projects Dry Creek/Indian Creek Sanitary Sewer w/Cedar Rapids; Recurring sewer televising and Cleaning; Boyson Road/Robins Road Intersection; Town Center; Clymer Road; total project cost $1,985,000.
FY-2013-includes GO bonding $1,197,500; projects Industrial Ave (Boyson Road to North end) 1st phase; Dry Creek/Indian Creek Sanitary Sewer w/ Cedar Rapids; Recurring inflow and filtration Reduction Program; Boyson Road/Robins Road Intersection; Town Center; Roof Repairs; GSB Preservation on trail and parking lot; Sealing crack in concrete wall; Water Tower #1 at Robins Road and Water Tower #2 at Boyson Road; Iron Plant Expansion; total project cost $2,702,000.
Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford spoke with council regarding a water storage tank maintenance program for both towers which enables the Water Department's request to be reduced to $160,000 for a period of five (5) years.  Mayor Theis noted dollars for the ratios will be reimbursed through a county grant.
FY-2014-includes GO bonding $1,835,500; Industrial Ave (Boyson Road to North end); Dry Creek/Indian Creek Sanitary Sewer w/ Cedar Rapids; Recurring Sewer Televising and Cleaning; Boyson Road/Robins Road Intersection; Town Center; 4th Avenue (Willman Street to Marion Street); Loggerhead Road from Tower Terrace Road to Todd Hills Road; ICOP server replacement; In-car camera replacement; Narrow Band complaint Radio System; Replace 1989 Pierce Pumper; Boyson Road Trial Extension; Guthridge Park Pavilion/Stage; Water Tower #1 at Robins Road and Water Tower #2 at Boyson Road; Council would like to shift $600,000 for the replacement of the 1988 Pierce Pumper to FY-2015; they will cash flow the special assessment portion of the Industrial Ave (Boyson Road to the North end). FY-2014 will complete the Boyson/Robins Road Intersection Project.

FY-2015-includes GO bonding $931,500; Dry Creek/Indian Creek Sanitary Sewer w/Cedar Rapids; Recurring inflow and infiltration Reduction Program; Town Center; North Center Point Road (CN Railroad to Fisher Street); total project cost-$2,457,000; Will need to add $600,000 for the replacement of the 1988 Pierce Pumper. Council discussed shifting the Boyson Road Trail out of FY-2015 currently is not a priority, there are a lot of depend ices on this project. Ransom noted Dry Creek/Indian Creek could be moved out also.

Other Discussion

Hall & Hall Engineering presented the Heritage Green Repair Project; cost $30,000. This project will be paid for through LOSST dollars.

Hall & Hall Engineering will send Jan Kvach and the neighbors of Heritage Green a letter explaining the project and review of the project. Dick Ransom explained this project needs to be done as soon as possible as suggested by the CORP.

Marty Bruns showed concern regarding the dollars being earmarked for the Town Center Project. He questioned what was all included in the earlier fiscal years. DeKeyser confirmed FY-2012/2013 included the purchase of the Latern, A. Ave construction, prep work for the utilities and some of Robins Road.

Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna reminded council that we will need to bond this spring for FY-2012 projects.  Council would like to refinance the BAN in the spring 2012 bond issue, saving cost of issuance from doing the refinancing as a separate issue later on.  Interest rates are very low and we can schedule the long term financing of the BAN for as many years as the council would like to see. Additionally as money becomes available, we could put it in our debt service fund to help pay off the bonds year after year.
Marty Bruns and Dick Olson commented on the fiscal year planning and how all the pieces are real items that are needed.  Wish list items are no longer in the breakdown of the CIP.

Dick Ransom noted $162,000 for Emmons Street/Robins Road Realignment is part of the Town Center Project.; Bruns asked what the scope of work was for the Town Center in 2014. The scope of work is as follows:  Start developing the intersection total cost of $790,000 taking care of intersection.

Kudrna noted the following:  Assessed evaluation numbers came in 2.4% higher than last year's

numbers.  General fund will increase by $90,000; this was a 3.9% increase due to rollback.  There will be some line items that will increase within the FY-13 budget such as Cedar Valley Humane Society, utilities and wages.  Kudrna made the following recommendations: council take the increase revenue and earmark it for equipment reserve funds and refinancing the BAN in this spring's GO bonding due to low interest rates.  If we don't refinance and have to make fund payment for the BAN, our debt service levy will increase by $2.00 a thousand and we will need to shift the Town Center 2012 to next budget year.

There was some discussion on storm water rates; the water board is looking at a 2% rate increase for water. Council discussed the need to increase the storm water rate in quarter increments ($1.50 to a $1.75).  By increasing rates it will help with future equipment cost and keep financial status whole.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:05 p.m., second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried.
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